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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

At the risk of being accused of falling back on quotes from a drama 
serial, Winter is Coming.  It is time to break out the warmer winter 
clothes and to make sure your child is dressed appropriately for the 
weather, even if they think it is not necessary.  I point this out solely 
because whilst many things don’t grow particularly well in winter, 
our lost clothing pile does – it grows exceptionally well.  So, this is 
a timely reminder to make sure that you put your child’s name on 
their clothing, particularly jumpers, jackets and hats.  This makes it 

possible for us to return lost items to their rightful owners. 

ANZAC SERVICE 

I would like to express my deep and sincere thanks to the band of 
children who graciously walked with me and represented the 
school in the Bunbury RSL ANZAC Day parade.  Although the 
weather could have been worse, it was noticeably unpleasant and 

the children were real troopers.  

Our school ANZAC Assembly was organised by Mrs Palermo, who 
did a wonderful job with the setting and the flow of the assembly.  
Our guest speaker, Mr Peter Chapman, was impressed with the 
assembly and the behaviour of the children.  Our student leaders 
hosted the assembly and spoke well.  Flynn did a great job with the 
last post and the rouse.  Our choir, under the leadership of Ms 

Street, were in fine voice. 

MAKING A DIFFERENCE AWARD 

Our school was invited to participate in the STEM Showcase at the recent 
Resources Technology Showcase in Perth.  As a result the Education 
Department Director-general, Ms Lisa Rogers, awarded our school one of 
her Making A Difference Awards for our “Outstanding contribution to the 
STEM  Showcase at the Resources Technology Showcase for embracing 
STEM learning to solve real-life work problems and for preparing students 

for modern workplaces.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING CHALLENGE 2023 

We had 32 children from the two Year 6 classes attend the University of 

Newcastle Science and Engineering Challenge Discovery Day last week. 

This is a day-long competition that provides Year 6 students with a 
positive experience on applying their science and engineering skills to 
problem solve. Students competed in teams of 4 against other southwest 
schools and are awarded points for each activity.  This year activities 
focussed on efficient network pathways to join towns by using the least 
amount of string. The aim of another activity was to build a power network 
that makes a profit by powering as many buildings as possible for as small 
a cost, with the students paying a price for the different length of leads 

used. 

The school with the most cumulative points at the end of the day is 
declared Champion School.  Our school performed really well and was 

declared Champion School.  
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School News  

 ANAPHYLAXIS – please avoid sending food to school that contains nuts 

  

TERM 2 PLANNER 

The planner for Term 2 was sent out to parents via Connect earlier 
this week.  I hope you find it helpful in planning for this term. 

 

I hope this Newsletter finds you well and that this coming Sunday is 
made special for all our mothers and mother figures. 

Kind regards, 

Shane 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK…… 
 

Quotes from students on the day: 

Boston – It was a great but some of the activities were quite tricky and 
we had to really problem solve in our groups to get it done.  

Brooklyn – It was a very enjoyable day and it showed that working solo 
isn’t always the best way, working in teams we can achieve much 
more. 

Taylor – It was an exciting day and I enjoyed the earthquake activity 

Ruby – It was really fun and the activities were really cool plus it was 
great to meet students from other schools, and complete against them. 

Jorja, Hazel, Eva and Sofia Year 6 - We wanted to create … a fortified 
bridge that could withhold the weight of the bridge buster! We used 
triangular shapes to keep our bridge strong.”  

 

Thank you to Mrs Taaffe, Mrs Michell and Ms Davis for supporting the 
students  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 

The school will be participating in the 
Premier’s Reading Challenge again 
this year. We encourage parents to 
get involved with their children and 
participate in the challenge. Please 

use the following link to register:  

http://bitly.ws/EnYu  
 
 
BEBRAS CHALLENGE 
We have participated in the Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 Bebras Challenge again 
this year with ever increasing numbers. Bebras is an international 
initiative aiming to promote Computer Science among school students 
at all ages. The Bebras challenge is open twice a year to Australian 
Students in Years 3 - 12, and engages students' computational thinking 

and problem solving skills in a fun, interactive environment.  
 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

Nine (9) of our Year 4 children have been selected to participate in the 
PEAC Taster Programme.  This is a very high number from the one 
school and we are proud that they achieved this.  I congratulate each 
one of them for this achievement and hope that they make the most of 

this wonderful opportunity. 

Honour Certificates  

Congratulations to 

all our recipients. 

Term 1 Week  9 

Year 1 

Evie, Flynn,  

Mayley, Tim, Tom 

Year 2 

Aidan,  Luca,  

Matilda, Emma, Ursula 

 Year 3 

Fergus, Oscar,  

Mia, Miles 

Year 4 

 Poppy, Johnny,  

William, Sienna 

Year 5 

Harry, Sage, Ella,  

Lucas, Emelie, Alexandrea 

Year 6 

Sari, Jonah, Isana, Phoenix 

Zavyenn, Hazel 



 

             Water Wise Tip : In summer fill a container and keep water in the fridge rather than waiting for it to run cold from the tap.  

 

2024 KINDERGARTEN AND PRE-PRIMARY   

The school is accepting applications for enrolment in 

kindergarten and pre-primary for 2024 up to July 21, 2023. 

If you are wanting a placement in those year levels next 

year make sure that you get your application into the school 

office before the closing date. New applicants will need to 

also provide a copy of the birth certificate, immunisation 

records and proof of residential address as part of the 

process. Applying does not guarantee a position.  
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Happy Mothers Day 

We would like to wish all our mums, 
grandmothers…. A very happy and rest-
ful Mother’s Day on Sunday. 

DATES TO WATCH   -  MAY 

                         

                         
Thursday 11    Runners’ Club 

Friday 12          PP Mothers Day Activity 

 Winter Carnival 

Thursday 18     Runners’ Club 

Friday 19           National Walk to School day 

 Assembly Room 3 

Wednesday 24  National Simultaneous Storytime 

Thursday 25      Runners’ Club 

Friday 26           Assembly Room 7 

 National Sorry Day 
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Are you interested in Newton Moore inspiring specialist programs?  Need more infor-
mation? 

Click here to view more information and request an application form  

https://forms.office.com/r/pLkR5ANz7b


Community News 



 

             Water Wise Tip : Remember to turn off the tap while you are brushing your teeth.  
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Online eSafety Webinars for: 

          Parents and Carers 

The following webinars are available free to 
parents and carers 

Via the eSafety commission during term 2. Click on the link to 
register. 

• eSafety 101: how eSafety can help you  For parents and carers             

         of young people in primary and secondary school 

• Getting started with social media: TikTok, YouTube, Instagram   

         For parents and carers of  young people in primary school 

• Setting your child up for success online For parents and carers  

         of young people in primary  school 

 

Hyperlink  -   

 

http://bitly.ws/EhZI  

http://bitly.ws/EhZR  

http://bitly.ws/Ei24  

http://bitly.ws/Ei2p  

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars?utm_source=swift&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=SWH_newsletter_May_2023
http://bitly.ws/EhZI
http://bitly.ws/EhZR
http://bitly.ws/Ei24
http://bitly.ws/Ei2p

